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The mission of the Trinity United Methodist Church is to be a welcoming ministry to all persons equally;  

to nurture spiritual development, fellowship and outreach.  
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H ello! I was born and bred in 

Los Angeles, CA. Both my parents 

are from the Philippines and I am 

a first -generation immigrant. I 

have lived in Atwater Village/

Silver Lake in Los Angeles for 

most of my life. I grew up in a 

dense and diverse neighborhood 

with heavy traffic and Jacaranda 

trees. At any given moment at my 

public high school, there were 72 

languages spoken by more than 

4,000 students. I grew up search-

ing for the best tacos and beach 

spots, playing tennis, and gener-

ally being outdoors.  

 I have a Bachelor of Liberal 

Arts from Sarah Lawrence College 

in Bronxville, NY. I moved to New 

York after high school and lived 

there for four years. There, I stud-

ied Public Policy and Visual Arts 

and had terrific friends and men-

tors along the way. After college, 

without haste, I moved back to LA 

to regroup and sleep.  

 I am pleased to say, I have and 

have had many job titles. I have 

been a nanny for over 10 years, a 

letterpress printer for two years, a 

community organizer for three 

years, a job trainer, and the list 

continues. I also spent some time 

working in county jails and state 

prisons in New York and Califor-

nia. I am a social justice advocate. 

I believe everyone should have 

equal access to wealth, health, 

well -being, justice and opportu-

nity.   

 My favorite book of all time is 

The Grapes of Wrath, but my fa-

vorite book at the moment is Elea-

nor Oliphant Is Fine. My favorite 

kind of music is morning music. I 

have a hard time watching mov-

ies, but my favorite show is Hu-

man Planet by BBC. My favorite 

quote is by a poet named Anis Mo-

jgani, òYou already are. You al-

ways were. And you still have 

time to be.ó I will never refuse In-

dian food and my favorite recipes 

to makes are usually cakes or sal-

ads, depends on the day. Many 

would be surprised to know that I 

practiced Krav Maga, Israeli self -

defense.    

 I have been lucky enough to 

travel throughout North America, 

Asia, Africa, and Europe. I often 

visit family in Norway and very 

influenced by Scandinavian cul-

ture. In fact, one of my greatest 

and most unique experiences in 
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W hen we ended the month of July 

I was concerned about our financial situation in a way 

that I had not been since I began serving as your min-

ister back in 2012. The Finance Committee, Trustees, 

and Ad Board spent many hours discussing and plan-

ning for how we could fund the mission of our church 

given our shortfall.  

 The trustees got to work on some remodeling pro-

jects, including having Eric and I pay the church in 

place of hiring someone to help with the remodel on 

our new home (the two pictures are of Jeff Krida and 

Don Edgar doing some of the work). Marlene and Anita 

Louise and their crew of volunteers got busy collecting 

and planning for a rummage sale. Finally, many of you 

took me up on the $10 ôInvest It for Godõ challenge and 

have been making crafts, doing odd jobs, and finding 

unique ways to multiply the $10. After so much hard 

work on everyone's part, all of these fundraisers have 

brought in over $11,000 in income to the church.  I ' m 

happy to report that these fundraisers, along with all 

of our generous contributors, have brought us back to a 

balanced budget and it appears that we will be able to 

do all that we believe God is calling us to do here in 

Port Townsend and throughout the world.  

 I simply write this month to say thank you all for 

all you are doing to respond to God's calling for our 

church. So much sacrifice and energy have gone in to 

all of these efforts, and I have been inspired by your 

love for the work and mission of Trinity UMC.  

 We continue to welcome new people into the life of 

our congregation and the future looks very bright for 

us. Since January we have had more than a dozen 

newcomers to our church community.  

 It's safe to say that although we've weathered some 

storms recently, the clouds have begun to dissipate and 

the sun is breaking through in a new and refreshing 

way for the ministry of our church.  

 I'm excited about the future of our church. The Cor-

nerstone Campaign is nearing it's final phase, and I 

truly believe that construction will finally begin some-

time next year after everyone has a chance to see the 

plans and contribute thoughts and ideas. Our Infant 

Care program is gaining much attention in the commu-

nity and soon we will have young families with babies 

building relationships with our church volunteers. Ad-

ditionally, we continue to get publicity about all the 

wonderful work we are doing in the church, and many 

in town have a positive view of us and are paying at-

tention to the work we are doing.  

 Things couldn't be better, and I want to say thank 

you for all you do to make the ministry and mission of 

Trinity UMC possible!  

 

In Christ,  

Pastor Tony  

PASTORõS LOG   
By Pastor Tony Brown  
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United Methodist Women shall be a community of women 

whose purpose is to know God and to experience freedom 

as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to develop a 

creative, supportive fellowship; and to expand concepts of 

mission through participation in the global ministries of 

the church. 

U nited Methodist Women will meet 

for a baked potato and trimmings luncheon Thursday, 

October 11, at 11:30 .  Sarah McMahon will present a 

program which she titles, "Living the Contemplative 

Life", an interactive experience that will include dis-

cussion of the meaning of "contemplation", and what 

that might mean to our individual lifestyles, values 

and prayers.  It will include conversation about center-

ing prayer and  reading scripture at a deeper level that 

enables us to  learn how our hearts speak to us of God.  

 Please join us and bring a friend.  

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
By Sheila Burrell 

my life was traveling to Norway last summer to hike 

around the fjords, fish, and simply experience nature 

and solitude.  

 Something I grapple and reflect on constantly is my 

physical size, race, age, and gender. Itõs the first thing 

I consider when I walk into a room and meet others. I 

often feel that my appearance and physical attributes 

are more noticed than my potential, character, or be-

havior.  

 My overall goals in life are to create empowering 

experiences and to create conditions of opportunity 

whether that be through design, community outreach, 

and/or teaching.  

 I moved to Port Townsend last September when my 

partner, Sam, was admitted to Northwest School of 

Wooden Boat Building. We have been together for 5 

years and met in art school. My favorite thing about 

living here is that I constantly want to be outside ex-

ploring, taking in the greenery and sea. What I think 

would improve my overall time in PT is a more active 

social life for my age group, but I understand that it 

takes time. I first learned about TUMC from Susan 

Harter. She connected me to the church and now I co-

ordinate our Infant Nursery and Teen Night. During 

my spare time, I love to read and practice yoga and 

simply be.  

(Spotlight, continued from page 1) 

F all is here! Leaves are falling from 

the trees and thereõs a chill in the air. Not quite the 

frost is on the pumpkin yet, but close!  

 

Columbus Day is Monday the 8th. It celebrates Chris-

topher Columbusõ arrival in the Americas in 1492. He 

was an Italian -born explorer. It occurs on the 2nd Mon-

day in October every year.  

 

Who could forget Halloween? Also called All Hallowõs 

Eve, Oct. 31, it falls on the eve of All Saints Day, a day 

set aside to honor all the Saints of Christendom. In the 

US itõs popular for dressing in costumes and having 

parties or òtrick or treatingó (not so popular anymore 

for safety!). Some people carve faces in hollow pump-

kins and put a light inside for their front porch decora-

tion.  

OCTOBER HOLIDAYS 2018 
By Molly Jacobson  

Thanks to Bill Brock and Susan Harter for unloading 

the delivery of our new Fellowship Hall chairs, Bill 

Brock for scheduling the delivery (twice!), and 

everyone who set aside time to help twice!  
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T hrough sharing our time, talents, 

and resources, Trinity UMC has so many opportunities 

to be in mission, locally, nationally, and internation-

ally. In September, David Engle presented at UMW a 

program, The Bicycle: Liberation - World Bicycle Re-

lief.  

 David shared a Bicycle Timeline ð check it out on 

the UMW Bulletin Board. He asked those present to 

remember their first bike and the joy of escaping from 

parents to ride to the store, the park, or to visit friends. 

He shared how bicycles played a role in the Suffrage 

Movement and how riding bicycles changed womenõs 

fashions.  

 Then the conversation turned. David shared info 

and videos from World Bicycle Relief. This non -profit, 

founded in 2005, donates Buffalo bikes, to students, 

health care workers and small entrepreneurs. A Buf-

falo Bike, built to negotiate rough terrain and carry up 

to 200 pounds, allows girls to finish chores more easily 

and arrive safely and on time for school. Riding a Buf-

falo bike, Health Care workers see more patients and 

farmers carry more produce to market. World Bicycle 

Relief provides training to community bike mechanics 

which increases their income and ability to send their 

children to school. Local assembly plants also provide 

training and income for men in the communities. Over 

400,000 Buffalo Bikes have changed so many lives.  

 

 UMW and a Trinity member made donations to 

purchase 2 Buffalo Bikes.  

 Please check out the home page and 3 videos to 

learn more.  

 

Home page for World Bicycle Relief  

https://worldbicyclerelief.org/en/  

 

The Power of Bicycles  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mgVxE2mtz80  

 

Learn about Lizzie and how a Buffalo Bike has 

changed her life  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=68dph_NDrdE  

 

How is a Buffalo Bicycle Built?  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ls7eq5JoSIg  

THE POWER OF BICYCLES 
By Margaret Engle  

Lost & Found 

Our Lost & Found box has a pillow, 

water bottles, umbrella, reading 

glasses and  more.  

Please head to the coffee area in 

the Fellowship Hall to find our Lost 

& Found box, to see if your missing 

treasures are awaiting you.  

We also have a ring (found near Easter), necklace and ɄϥlcoɅ 

key in the office. 

https://worldbicyclerelief.org/en/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mgVxE2mtz80
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=68dph_NDrdE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ls7eq5JoSIg

